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Freedom of Information request reference number: 8711.1 
 
Date of response: 06/06/2024 
 
Request: 
 
We are currently working on a project for London Borough of Redbridge, which consists of the 
conversion of two buildings into new SEND facilities. 
  
The site addresses are: 
  
• Park School for Girls, Park Avenue, Ilford, IG1 4RS 
• Barnardo’s Children Care Centre, 13 Granville Rd, Ilford IG1 4RU 
  
We are looking to obtain historical information on any Arson or Vandalism incidents on the sites, to 
allow us to provide a comprehensive Fire Risk Assessment.  
  
Would you be able to issue this information? 
 
Response: 
 
We have found one incident where a deliberate fire took place on one of these sites between 2010 and 
present date.  
 
This took place in the Park School for Girls in one of the toilets where a student brought combustibles 
together resulting in 50% of the toilet on the first floor being destroyed by fire.  
 
This happened on 22/11/2017 and the incident number for this is 157027-22112017. 
 
We have dealt with your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. For more information  
about this process please see the guidance we publish about making a request on our website:  
https://www.london-fire.gov.uk/about-us/transparency/request-information-from-us 
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